
FIRST CLASS MAIL WE ARE 

LIVE STREAMING! 

See page 18 



 

   
 CALENDAR - SPRING 2021 

Sundays, 10:00 AM 

 Mar. 7 Live Stream via Zoom, Facebook and YouTube 

    (see page 18) 

 Mar. 14 Live Stream via Zoom, Facebook and YouTube 

 Mar. 21 Live Stream via Zoom, Facebook and YouTube 

3rd Sunday of each month 

 11:30 AM Vestry Meeting (via Zoom) 

Wednesdays, Mar. 3, 10, 17, 24 

 7 - 8 PM Lenten Video Study (via Zoom)  (see page 3)  

Saturdays, Mar. 27, Apr. 24, May 20 

 10:45 AM - 12:15 PM      Food Drive  (see page 8)  

Saturday, June 12 

 Celebration of First Year of New Ministry  (see page 13)  

 

ST. BARTHOLOMEW’S B-LINE 

Published four times a year by  

ST. BARTHOLOMEW’S CHURCH 
70 Sheridan Avenue, Ho-Ho-Kus, New Jersey 07423 

201-444-5025     StBartsHHK@aol.com     www.StBartsHHK.com 

Unless otherwise credited, photos are by Dave Ackerman. 

Send all material and photos for publication by email to DaveAck1@aol.com. 

Deadline is the 10th of February, May, August and November. 

St. Bartholomew's Church is a member of the Episcopal Diocese of Newark, NJ. 

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

Due to the increased positivity rates in New Jersey, Bishop Carlye Hughes has 

made the decision for all churches in our diocese to suspend any in-person 

gatherings until the rates drop and it is safe for us to gather together (see 

page 13). 

In accordance with our Bishop’s direction and out of an abundance of caution, 

our schedule will be reviewed and updated every few weeks. 

Here are our services for March and some activities through May.  Services 

for April and May will be announced via email, Facebook and website. 



As I write this article, I find my-
self having a hard time believing 
that we are close to one year since 
the COVID-19 pandemic began.  
Every day during this year we 
have been bombarded with news 
stories, medical reports, all sorts 
of statistics concerning the spread 
of this horrific virus in the United 
States and around the world.  We 
have had to radically change our 
lifestyles as individuals and as 
a church family without the 
knowledge that a return to what 
we know as normal is anywhere 
in sight. 

The COVID-19 restrictions that 
we have had to adhere to, so we 
can do our part to help stop the 
spread of the virus, have come 
with costs of their own.  Our 
mental, social, and spiritual 
health has been tested.  Many 
people are experiencing anxiety 
and depression from months and 
months of isolation.  The social 
opportunities found in work, 
school, and community activities 
have all but ground to a halt 

and been replaced with Zoom 
meetings and Google hangouts.  
Although I for one am incredibly 
grateful that we have the gift of 
technology it is not a replacement 
for in-person gatherings.  Our 
economy has been adversely 
affected.  Many people have lost 
jobs and businesses have had to 
cut expenses or close altogether.  
Spiritual health has also been 
affected.  We, as Episcopalians, 
miss the celebration of the 
eucharist each week.  Baptisms, 
weddings, and funerals have had 
to be postponed for the most part 
and if they could take place, they 
did so with limited numbers of 
participants. 

At our last Journey Forward 
Team meeting we talked about 
what we missed the most during 
this past year.  One of the things 
we all agreed on was our 
missing the ability to hug people.  
Reaching out to people as we 
share a moment of prayer or at 
the peace, our need for touch, 
for physical connection, is so 
human and holy, its absence 
makes our bodies ache.  

We are now in the third week of 
Lent and life is still not how we 
know it and our frustration, 
anger and sadness has only 
grown since this time last year.  
Perhaps, during Lent, 
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instead of taking something on or giving 
something up, what we can do is care for 
ourselves in the best way possible.  We can 
decide to intentionally pause and take stock 
of our lives as they are in this moment, to 
express what we hope our lives will be like 
in the future, and most importantly live in 
an attitude of gratitude for the blessings that 
we have right now.   

Yes, Lent can be a time to be grateful that 
God knows each one of us by name, loves 
us, and invites us to continue, even in these 
challenging times, to grow closer to him, to 
discern what our call is and embrace the 
opportunities it presents.  We are invited to 
live into this Lent, this season of repentance 
and transformation, confident in the 
knowledge that God is with us and through 
our baptism to live in the power of Jesus’ 
resurrection. 

In Chapter 1 of John’s Gospel (v18) we read: 
“No one has ever seen God.” This sentence does 
not mean that because we have not seen that 
God does not exist, but rather it invites us to 
intentionally reflect on how we do experience 
God even in our darkest times.  Is it in those 
moments of unexpected awe when we feel 
something transcendent in our lives, that 
we know God is with us.  Perhaps a special 
conversation with a trusted friend, a piece of 
music or a special work of art, something that 
you read that immediately addresses a need 
or a question that you have been struggling 
with or the simplicity of a beautiful sunrise.  
All these things and so many more help us 
to know that God has kept and will continue 
to keep his promise found in Matthew 28 
“I will be with you to the end of the age.” 

In the end, the journey of Lent is always richer 
in a community, even a virtual community.  

As much as our hearts ache to be able to 
worship together, to share in fellowship time, 
as well as all the other things that we do as 
the family of St. Bartholomew’s, we need to 
continue a little while longer knowing that 
our virtual meetings are also Holy Gatherings. 

In Hebrews 10:24-25 it says, “And let us 
consider how we may spur one another on toward 
love and good deeds, not giving up meeting 
together, as some are in the habit of doing, but 
encouraging one another—and all the more as 
you see the Day approaching.”  Each of you has 
encouraged me to carry on; your words of 
support, the sharing of your stories, have 
blessed my life through this year.  I believe 
that the fact that we can meet on-line is a gift 
from God.  I also believe that when we see 
each other on the fourth Saturday of each 
month, when we bring food for Oasis, 
wearing our masks, staying physically distant, 
that we receive the gift of knowing we are 
continuing to offer ministry to those in need 
and can smile even though our faces are 
covered.  I believe that we are remarkably 
close to being able to gather again for in-
person worship.  I believe that God is working 
to heal our world. 

This is not the time to give up, it is the time 
to push on, keep praying, studying, sharing, 
discerning our identity, and living into our 
ministry.  Remember there are people who are 
waiting to Come and See and when that time 
comes the family of St. Bartholomew’s will 
open our doors and our computer screens to 
invite them in.  I look forward to sharing the 
future with you. 

Blessings and Peace, 

Love, 

Rev. Cathie 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE - www.StBartsHHK.com 
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Lent 2021 

A Time for study, reflection, and conversation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday February 21-Introduction  

Sunday Feb 28-He Chose to Be One of Us 

Video and Discussion 7-8pm via Zoom 

Wednesday March 3-He Chose to Forgive Us  

Video and Discussion 7-8pm via Zoom 

Wednesday March 10-He Chose to Invite Us into His Presence  

Video and Discussion 7-8pm via Zoom 

Wednesday March 17-He Chose to Love Us Forever  

Video and Discussion 7-8pm via Zoom 

Wednesday March 24-He Chose to Give Us Victory  

Video and Discussion 7-8pm via Zoom 
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QUARTERLY VESTRY FOCUS 

Highlights from the Vestry Meetings October and November 2020 

 NOTE:  December 2020 and January 2021 minutes have not been approved  

   as of this writing so cannot be combined in these highlights. 
 

Treasurer: 

Dave Ackerman’s reports indicate that pledge payments and facility usage donations are below 

budget due to COVID 19 restrictions and attendance, which is increasing our deficit.  As of October, 

we are showing a deficit in our budget of $20,769.  A one-year Certificate of Deposit has been issued 

by Bank of America for the security deposit of $1,850 received for the rental of the Rectory.    
 

Community Garden: 

Judy Malhotra confirmed that the garden is done for the season, and more plants are needed for the 

back-courtyard area come spring.  Some plants have not done well in the Pollinator Garden at the 

Rectory, so in springtime there will be a review of what happened and what should be replanted.    
 

Outreach: 

Food donations for Oasis are scheduled for November 21st, December 19th, and January 23rd.  The 

Angel Tree this year will be collections of new hats, gloves, and scarves.   
 

Building and Grounds: 

John Alberti informed the Vestry that the window in Rev. Cathie’s office is leaking again.  Homestead 

Roofing will be contacted.  Allen De Niear’s firm did the following repairs to the Rectory: exterior 

front door frame, upper gutter attachment, and outside shingle chimney area.  The church’s plumber 

had to replace the shower head in the 1st floor bathroom of the rectory due to leakage, and a new 

microwave for the Rectory was needed and approved for purchase by the Vestry.   
 

Memorial Garden 

On behalf of the Memorial Garden committee, Allen DeNiear reported to the Vestry that as of 

October 2020 a total of $20,600 has been received in donations for the replenishing of the Garden’s 

Restricted Funds.  Peggy Kievit and Pam Miller have volunteered to hang the appropriate seasonal 

wreaths in both memorial gardens at church.  
 

Rev. Cathie: 

-  She is very thankful for the great job our Marketing Team did for promoting the “Blessing of 

the Animals” which got an article and photos of us featured in local papers.     

- Children’s Ministry is going well and an Epiphany virtual pageant is being planned for that 
season.   

- This year’s Confirmation Class is moving forward through the Hebrew Scriptures. 

- Happy to report that our Stewardship Program is growing each week with our “Treasures, 

Fears and Concerns to our Faith” theme.     
 

Fundraising: 

1. Shop for Causes was approved another $1,000 purchase by the Vestry of gift cards. 

2. Cookbook recipes are being formatted to make into a book; price to be determined. 

3. As of this date, 18 Engraved Pavers have been ordered for the Pollinator Garden.   

                          (continued) 
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QUARTERLY VESTRY FOCUS  (continued) 
 

Old Business: 

- The Vestry has reviewed the current Vestry Term Limits for January 2021.  Michael Gnerre 

has agreed to remain on the Vestry as a Vestry member when his term of Warden expires.   

- The Rectory is now being rented for a one-year term to Rev. Young (Paul) Yoon and Sunmee 

Su, and their family, beginning November 1, 2020 at the monthly rate of $1,850.  

- The allowance of AA to meet in our parish hall with 25 in attendance is on hold. 
 

New Business: 

- Jay Studwell advised the Vestry on the advanced filters recommended by the Diocese for our 

HVAC System to insure better ventilation, and the upgrading to our heating system to an HRV/

ERV system for better recovery for heat vs. energy.  Investigation of pricing for an HRV/ERV 

system was approved. 

- Rev. Cathie has received a quote of $7,900 from Nick Hrecznyat of Resound Technologies to 

supply our church with a hard-wired Technical AV Deck that will control volume, show videos 

on Zoom and Facebook, have two cameras, and training.  To help fund this upgraded expense, 

Rev. Cathie asked for Vestry approval, and received it, to apply for a Diocese Grant of $5,000. 

- Rev. Cathie is looking to put together an HR Team to handle employment rules and concerns 

for the church.  Kathy Gabrielle and Ghada Harb have volunteered for this team. 

     

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Gabrielle, Warden and Recording Secretary 

Children’s 
Ministry 
Workshop 
completed a unit on 
Reasons to Rejoice 
studying select 
passages from the 
Gospel of Mark.  
They led worship 
on Transfiguration 
Sunday and joined 
Rev. Cathie in 

preaching the sermon and they did a wonderful job.  Please keep our young 
people in your prayers.  Their next unit of study will take place after Easter. 
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OFFICE NOTES 

By Ann Woods  
Parish Administrator                               Hello Everyone, 

I hope all is well with you and your loved ones!   

This year, I am in the office on Tuesdays and Fridays.   

Due to COVID-19, only one person is permitted in the office at a time.  So if you have an in-

person need, please contact the office for an appointment.  The building and office remain locked.  

The weekly office staff meetings will now be on Tuesdays in the parish hall, socially distanced. 

We continue to receive donations through the on-line Vanco giving service.   

It is working quite well.  Thank you for your generosity.   

All are welcome to contribute through Vanco.  See the church website for more information.   

We applied for and received the PPP Loan and the Diocese COVID-19 Loan,  

to assist us with payroll expenses.   

We are working on the 2021 Budget and have completed the Parochial report on time.   

Trash collection has resumed with no fee increase even though their rates have gone up. YAY! 
 

Office Hours – Spring 2021 

most Tuesdays & Fridays from 9 am–2 pm 

201-444-5025 or stbartshhk@aol.com  
 

On January 4, 2021, Ann Woods celebrated 

10 years as our Parish Administrator.  For 

the occasion, Judy Malhotra designed a card 

picturing Ann’s alter ego as rock singer with 

Johnny James and the East Coast Rockers.  

(See Winter 2019-2020 B-Line, page 10.) 

    January 2011       January 2021 

 Ann hasn’t changed much in 10 years! 

 

 

mailto:stbartshhk@aol.com
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NOTICE OF OUR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Due to the gathering restrictions caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, we had to change the date of our 

annual meeting.  St. Bartholomew’s 106th Annual Parish Meeting will take place on Sunday, May 2, 

2021 after the 10 AM service. 

The Vestry and other staff members will report on their activities for 2020, and the Treasurer will present 

his financial report and propose a budget for 2021.  We’ll elect delegates to the 2022 Diocesan Convention 

and representatives to our Convocation.  The Vestry welcomes volunteers to fill these positions.  If you 

would like to serve in any of these functions, please speak to one of the Wardens, Kathy Gabrielle or 

Michael Gnerre; their contact information is on page 1. 

This is your opportunity to learn how our Vestry keeps St. Bart’s running smoothly, and ask questions and 

offer suggestions.  Please mark your calendars and join us on May 2 for our annual meeting! 

COMMUNITY GARDEN 

We are planning to have a meeting in March to discuss what and where we want to plant and 

best ways to keep groundhogs, bugs and bunnies at bay. 

Please join us in the garden - we can safely be outside together and Ghada and Judy fortify us 
with bagels /wine and cheese! 

John Alberti will be making more raised beds - they did very well last year and a great way to 

monitor soil and water.  

We are also replenishing the back flower garden around the fountain - if you are dividing up 

perennials or have extra annuals you can drop them off and they will be much appreciated! 

We also hope to continue to donate our bounty to Oasis as well as our local community. 

‘From pitchfork to fork!’ -  French saying. 
Lisa Wysession   

OUTREACH 

CUMAC has merged with Oasis so our monthly food drives (see page 8) can reach more 

families.  I thank everyone that monitored drop-offs, offered their cars and made deliveries.   

We also continue to welcome art supplies and art books for Oasis which can be donated with 

the food. 

We will have our Spring diapers and toiletries drive for the families of the migrant workers at 

Sister Jean’s House on the Hill - Goshen, N.Y. in April.  Peggy Kievit will drop off items. 

‘We shall overcome - even if it brings tears to our eyes when we sing it - we shall sing it’ 
 - Martin Luther King 

Lisa Wysession, Outreach Commission 
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Donate whatever you can on March 27,  April 24  &  May 22. 
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Adult Formation 
at St. Bartholomew’s 

Join us for discussions on  
the Fruit of the Spirit 

Sunday-March 21-Self-Control 

A study on Gifts of the Spirit will begin after Easter.  
More information will come via email. 

 

Thursdays With Isaiah  

Every Thursday from 10:30-11:30 Conference Call 339-209-6277. 
All are welcome and no prior knowledge of Isaiah is required.  

Join in for study and conversation.   Let’s dig in together. 

Weekly study guides are sent out between discussion weeks.  If you 
are not receiving them please email Rev. Cathie (cms962@gmail.com) 

mailto:cms962@gmail.com
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*****  TO DO  ***** It’s been a long, cold winter 

but our Pollinator Garden Pavers have been safe and warm 

dreaming about the Spring and how they are going to become 

a beautiful patio for everyone who visits the garden to enjoy. 

There is still time if you would like to add  
a paver of your very own. 

The laying of the stones will hopefully take place  

in late May/early June so….  Won’t you join us?  

We’ll move over and make room for one more! 

(See page 11 for how to order your stone.) 
Judy        

100’s of grab and go meals daily, as well as dozens of bags of groceries so that families have food 

in their cupboards.  So much of these groceries came from the folks at St. Bart's as well as some 

of the school supplies that are needed to aid with their children’s virtual learning.   

Joan and I were teaching an art class once a week on Zoom until a COVID-19 outbreak at Oasis 

forced them to temporarily cancel the children coming to the building after school.  We hope to 

resume our classes with these students soon.  In the meantime, we are tutoring a 13 year old 

young lady who is working on her portfolio, which will enable her to attend a High School 

focused on the Arts, if she is accepted.  She is on her 9th lesson and is doing amazing!   

When all this pandemic is a thing of the past, I hope that other St. Bart’s members can visit Oasis 

and see what amazing work they are doing.  It truly is God’s Hand in Action.   

  Judy and Joan 

 
News from Oasis 

St. Bart's has been very important for Oasis these past few 

months.  We averaged 60 bags of groceries every time we 

had our monthly food drive.  It wasn’t just members of our 

Church who contributed, but local good Samaritans who saw 

our sandwich board out front on Sheridan Ave.  It pays to 

advertise!   

This pandemic has been particularly hard for the families in 

Paterson who are employed in jobs that cannot be performed 

at home on a computer screen.   On an average, Oasis serves  

 

Please remember St. Bartholomew’s in your giving. 

You can mail your check to St. Bartholomew’s Church, 70 Sheridan Avenue, Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423. 

You can drop it in the mailbox in front of the Parish Hall. 

But the easiest way is to donate on line at stbartshhk/pledge/donate. 
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Support St. Bartholomew’s 
 

 

 

 

Order Our New Cookbook 

Digital Flash Drive $19.99 

3 Ring Binder Hard Copy  $35.99 

Email Rev. Cathie to place your order. 

cms962@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

Order A Paver for Our 

Pollinator Garden 

$ 40.00 for one 

$ 75.00 for two 

Email Rev. Cathie to place your order. 

cms962@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Purchase Stop and Shop  

Gift Cards 

St. Bartholomew’s makes 5% on all purchases. 

Cards sold in front of the church 

Second Saturday of the month from 12-1 

Fourth Saturday of the month from 11-12 

For more information, please call the church office  

201-444-5025. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

             70 Sheridan Ave., Ho-Ho-Kus, N J 07423 
                     201-444-5025     stbartshhk@aol.com      www. StBartsHHK.com 

My Pledge for Christ’s Work in our Parish and the World 
 

Name      ___________________________________________  
 

Address   ___________________________________________  
 

For the year 2021, per    week    month    quarter    year:   $___________ 
 

Date ______________ Signature __________________________________
  

Thank you very much for your support.  Please return this pledge card to the church office.   
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Why go to Church?  

If you're spiritually alive, you're going to love this! 

If you're spiritually dead, you won't want to read it. 

If you're spiritually curious, there is still hope........ 

A Church goer wrote a letter to the editor of a newspaper and complained that it made no sense 

to go to church every Sunday. 

He wrote:  "I've gone for 30 years now, and in that time I have heard something like 3,000 

sermons, but for the life of me, I can't remember a single one of them.  So, I think I'm wasting my 

time, the preachers and priests are wasting theirs by giving sermons at all." 

This started a real controversy in the "Letters to the Editor" column.  Much to the delight of the 

editor, it went on for weeks until someone wrote this clincher: 

"I've been married for 30 years now.  In that time my wife has cooked some 32,000 meals.  But for 

the life of me, I cannot recall the entire menu for a single one of those meals. 

But I do know this:  They all nourished me and gave me the strength I needed to do my work.  

If my wife had not given me these meals, I would be physically dead today.  Likewise, if I had not 

gone to church for nourishment, I would be spiritually dead today!" 

When you are DOWN to nothing, God is UP to something! 

Faith sees the invisible, believes the incredible and receives the impossible! 

Thank God for our physical and our spiritual nourishment! 

IF YOU CANNOT SEE GOD IN ALL, YOU CANNOT SEE GOD AT ALL! 

B. I. B L. E.  simply means:  Basic Instructions Before Leaving Earth! 

Contributed by Kathy Gabrielle 

Our successful Stewardship campaign has brought us several 

new pledges and many increased ones over last year.  Your 

pledge helps us prepare our annual budget.  If you haven’t 

already pledged, you can use the form below.  Thanks! 

mailto:stbartshhk@aol.com


Rev. Cathie 
( 
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St  Bartholomew’s  

Celebration  of New Ministry 

June 12, 2021 

Save The Date! 

Bishop Carlye J. Hughes  
will come to St. Bartholomew’s to give us her blessing 

as we continue our new ministry together. 
More Information to follow-Watch the bulletin and email. 

We all wait for the day that in-person worship will be offered.  The directive from 
Bishop Hughes is that we will be able to do that when the daily number of new cases 
rate is reduced to 25 per 100,000.  This information can be found at covidactnow.org. 

I encourage you to go to this website and keep informed as to the statistics for our state 
and county. 
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Join one of 

St. Bartholomew’s 

Ministry Teams and 

Share the Gifts that 

God has given to you 
 

 

Outreach     Parish Life     Worship 

Fundraising     Marketing 

Community Garden 

Technology 

Pastoral Care     Social Media 
 

 

 

Two people are better off than one, 

for they can help each other succeed. 

Ecclesiastes 4:9 
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APRIL MILDRED GABRIELLE 

The Gabrielle family is mourning the loss of April Mildred who passed away much too young at the 

age of 32.  April was a beloved daughter, sister, granddaughter, niece, cousin, ex-wife, and friend 

who left this world unexpectedly on January 15, 2021.   

Born in a leap year, on February 29, 1988 in Ridgewood, NJ, April lived most of her life in Wyckoff, 

NJ before venturing off to New Hampshire for college.  She lived in Barrington, New Hampshire 

after college, assisting those with special disabilities in a local high school, before bravely venturing 

out alone to Colorado to begin her adult life.  

April graduated with honors from Indian Hills High School in Oakland, NJ in 2006, then from the 

University of New Hampshire with a bachelor’s degree in history in 2010 “Cum Laude,” and in 2011 

with her master’s in teaching, concentrating on American History.  She had many different jobs and 

careers during her young and her adult life: amusement ride operator, ski instructor, landscaper 

assistant, waitress, grocery cashier, gas station attendant, housekeeper, study hall and credit 

recovery teacher, executive assistant at a Chamber of Commerce, automotive service writer, 
HR and payroll manager, and office administrator.  April was a “go getter.” 

April loved to cook, garden, ski, anything to do with the outdoors (hiking, camping, fishing), riding 

her motorcycle and taking care of her two Cane Corso dogs and a cat.  Her love for motorcycling 

inspired her to begin her company “Beautiful View 

Rides” in 2018, which provided summer riding tours 

through Colorado and Sturgis, South Dakota. 

April’s cremains will be interred in St. Bartholomew’s 

Memorial Garden this Spring, and spread amongst 

the Colorado Mountains she so loved.  

April’s family and friends ask that you not only 

remember her beautiful spirit, her smile, and her 

contagious laughter, but to remember to live life to 

the fullest because it can be too short. 

Kathy Gabrielle 

God's Boxes 

I have in my hands two boxes, which God gave me to hold. 

He said, "Put all your sorrows in the black box, and all your joys in the gold." 

I heeded His words, and in the two boxes, both my joys and sorrows I stored, 

But though the gold became heavier each day, the black was as light as before. 

With curiosity, I opened the black; I wanted to find out why, 

And I saw, in the base of the box, a hole, which my sorrows had fallen out by. 

I showed the hole to God, and mused, "I wonder where my sorrows could be!" 

He smiled a gentle smile and said, "My child, they're all here with me." 

I asked God why He gave me the boxes, why the gold and the black with the hole? 

"My child, the gold is for you to count your blessings, The black is for you to let go." 
Contributed by Kathy Gabrielle 
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Kindly keep the following parishioners and friends in your prayers: 

Sherri,  Susie,  Jeana,  Michelle,  Virginia,  Joan,  Allan,  Audrey,  Margaret,  Allen,  Peter,  

Peggy,  Choi,  Mason,  Jody,  Fred,  Ron,  Jim,  Evelyn,  Jimmy,  Sherry,  Meaghan,  Larry,  

Donna,  Dic,  Rich,  Lisa,  Ted,  Lesli,  Jonathon,  Grace,  Becky,  MaryEllen,  Jeffrey,  Vern,  

Joan,  John,  Gloria,  Kathy,  Joan,  Rakesh,  Pam,  Danielle,  Pasquale,  Rosa,  Rocky,  Phil,  

Scott,  Pete,  Kathy,  Dave,  Danny,  Karen,  Amarilys,  Valerie 

For our nation that we may heal and join together.   

For our President, Vice President, and all Elected Officials. 

For all families suffering from the loss of a loved one. 

Prayers for those who are grieving the loss of over two and a half million people globally,  

and over five hundred twelve thousand Americans who have perished due to COVID-19. 

For Wounded Warriors. All Medical Professionals, First Responders, Educators,  

Grocery Store Workers, Delivery People, and Everyone working to help our country. 

Our Wardens, Vestry, Journey Forward Team, All Ministry Teams and all Parish members needing prayer. 

Please remember in your prayers the friends and families of 
our parishioners and neighbors who are serving in the military: 

Bobby, USA       Jennifer, USA       Nicholas, USMC       Anthony, USA        Miles, USA 

Please contact the Church office at 201-444-5025 or StBartsHHK@aol.com 
if you would like a name added to or deleted from the prayer list. 

Prayer Requests                

<<<<           BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES   (previous page) 

If your birthday or anniversary, or your children’s birthdays, are not listed in the B-Line, please contact us at 

201-444-5025, or StBartsHHK@aol.com, or 70 Sheridan Avenue, Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423. 

For security purposes, the birthday and anniversary page has been excluded from the version on our website. 

Dear Triune God, our Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  We thank you for the love that you give to your 

children and your constant presence in our lives.  We thank you for the gifts and talents that you have 

given to each of us. 

We believe that because of God’s love for us he sent Jesus to be the ultimate sacrifice for our sins so 

that we may have eternal life.  We know that we are called to be the light of Christ to those in need. 

We ask for wisdom as we move forward seeking to know your will for our church family.  We ask for 

courage so that we can boldly share the good news, loving our neighbor as ourselves. 

Keep us united as a family.  Please guide, protect, and equip us to do your will each and every day.  

And in the name of your son Jesus Christ, we promise to use our gifts and talents to bring honor and 

glory to you all the days of our lives. 

In Jesus’ name we pray.  Amen. 
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St. Bartholomew’s 
 

 

Beginning March 7 

Worship will be Live on YouTube, Facebook, and Zoom. 

In order to watch on Facebook you need to  

Like and Follow the St. Bartholomew’s page. 

Watch your email and Facebook page for more information. 
 

 


